To: Academic Affairs

From: Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

Re: Recommendations for Program Closure in the School of Culture and Society 

Date: May 13, 2008

In July of 2006 Dr. Susan Albertine, The Dean of the School of Culture and Society recommended closing the Masters Program in Applied Spanish and the Masters in English.  CAP has reviewed Dean Albertine’s recommendations and the responses of the departments.  While the Modern Language Department initially responded to the recommendation, they have since decided not to contest the recommendation for closure.  With regard to the Masters in English, we have met with Dean Albertine and representatives of the English department to discuss their respective positions.  CAP has carefully reviewed these two recommendations and in our analysis we have considered the 8 criteria outlined in the College’s Policy on Program Closure.  After much consideration we offer the following responses:

Masters in Applied Spanish




Concur with the recommendation

Masters in English





Do not concur with the recommendation
CAP voted 7 votes “yes” to concur and 2 abstained for the Applied Spanish Masters, and 8 votes “no” and 1 abstention to concur with the recommendation to close the English Masters program.  

Given the absence of departmental support for the Applied Spanish Masters, we agreed with Dean Albertine’s recommendation to close this program.  With regard to the Masters in English, we reviewed the program in the context of the criteria for closure outlined in the College policy and we find no compelling reason to close the program.  
